
  
 

APRIL 2023 MANAGER’S REPORT 

1. EV Charging Stations – The Draft Phase 1 Application for EV Charging stations has 
been approved and the Port has been invited to proceed with the Phase 2 
application process. The application is due by Monday, May 29th, and will be 
presented to the Port Board of Commissioners at the May 22nd meeting.  
 

2. Bi-Plane Hangar – In coordination with WHPacific and the FAA, and after feedback 
from multiple contractors, an addendum has been issued for the project including 
pushing the bid opening to May 3rd (previously April 25th), extending the NTP to be 
issued no later than November 1st, and further clarification on removal of posts.  
 

3. PAPI project – We are still on track for a May 8th start in the field, which will 
require closure of the runway from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, May 9th, 
Wednesday, May 10th, and Thursday, May 11th. Reminders have gone out to the 
FAA and airport users.  
 

4. Wetland Maintenance – Community work parties for deferred and preventative 
maintenance will take place on Saturday, May 13th, and Sunday, June 11th. A press 
release has been submitted to the Orcasonian and Island’s Sounder. Port staff will 
also continue to conduct work in accordance with the mitigation goals.  
 

5. Planning Grant – The FAA will be including the Floodplain Analysis along with the 
Westside Study/ALP update under an upcoming planning grant. The engineering 
firms for the projects will be WHPacific/NV5 and Precision Approach, respectively.  
 

6. Commissioner Seats #3 and #5 – The Port has two seats in the upcoming 
November General Election. These are currently filled by Commissioner Bea 
vonTobel, and Commissioner Mia Kartiganer. Members of the public who are 
interested in exploring candidacy for these seats are encouraged to find more 
information on the San Juan County Elections website. The window of filing for 
candidacy is May 15th – 19th.  
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